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Q:  I am a CTP serving in the capacity of Fleet Maintenance Supervisor and am researching the legality of moving our pre- and post-trip inspection off of the old fashioned multiple page report system into an electronic version that would be integrated with our on-board driver computers, as well as interfaced with to our maintenance software program. Does the Federal DOT accept electronic version off the pre / post trip inspection process? Both from the roadside inspection as well as the record keeping requirements? Assuming the electronic copy would have the same information needed, including electronic signatures for drivers, and mechanics.

A:   

In the Guidance to 396.11, the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration says that a motor carrier may use any type of DVIR as long as the report contains the information and signatures required. In addition, FMCSA does accept electronic signatures.  Carriers can also scan documents and dispose of paper copies.  In addition, the motor carrier must be able to produce the information required by the regulations. Documents requiring a signature must be capable of replication (i.e., photocopy, facsimile, etc.) in such form that will provide an opportunity for signature verification upon demand. If computer records are used, all of the relevant data on the original documents must be included in order for the record to be valid.

A motor carrier must produce all records maintained in an electronic format within two working days after the request. Documents requiring a signature must be capable of replication (e.g., photocopy, facsimile, etc.) in such form that will provide an opportunity for signature verification upon demand. The scanned records, which include a verifiable signature, would fulfill the requirements of §390.31 and the original paper documents may be destroyed as stated in §390.31(c).


